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and committed fraternization and waste.  On 11 August 2015, the investigating officer (IO) 
submitted a report finding no evidence to substantiate the allegations of hostile work 
environment, racism, abuse of power, injustice in SWO qualification program, waste, and 
fraternization.  On 2 March 2016, the IG, U.S. Pacific Fleet concurred with the IO that the CO 
did not engage in racist behavior, discriminatory actions, and did not operate an unfair SWO 
qualification program. 
 
The IG noted that you were given “ample opportunity to achieve SWO qualification,” and that 
“testimony by a number of [your] peers indicated that [you were] a weak division officer and 
failed to inspire confidence… and [that] your net performance as a SWO was assessed as 
substandard.  Furthermore, the IG U.S. Pacific Fleet reviewed the IO report and concluded, “the 
IO conducted a thorough inquiry and appropriately documented the evidence he collected and his 
finding of fact.  I further conclude that he applied appropriate standards to the allegations and 
facts, conducted his analysis based on the evidence and standards, and that his findings were 
reasonable and correct.” 
 
On 30 September 2016, you were discharged with an Honorable characterization of service; the 
narrative reason for separation was reduction in force.  On 12 July 2020, you submitted a 
voluntary request to resign commission as an officer in the US Navy Reserve and you were 
honorably discharged from the US Navy Reserve, on 23 July 2020, due to expiration of your 
eight-year military service obligation. 
 
For this petition, the Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine 
whether the interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, 
and Wilkie Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire for a medical 
retirement, a Surface Warfare Pin, and a change in your designation from 1160 to 1110.  You 
contend that you incurred a mental health condition due to racism and harassment you 
experienced during your active service and that your career was unjustly shortened based on your 
unfair treatment. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  The Board carefully reviewed your petition and the material that you provided 
in support of your petition and it disagreed with your rationale for relief.  In reaching its 
decision, the Board noted that your allegations of mistreatment were thoroughly investigated and 
found to be unsubstantiated.  Further, the Board found no evidence to support a finding that you 
were unfit for continued naval service as a result of a disability condition.  Your record shows 
that you were released from active duty as a result of force reduction and you were never 
referred to the Disability Evaluation System for any disability condition.  Therefore, even in light 
of the Wilkie Memo and reviewing the record liberally and holistically, the Board did not find 
evidence of an error or injustice that warrants granting you the relief you requested or granting 
relief as a matter of clemency or equity.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the 
Board determined that your request does not merit relief.    
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 






